MISSOURI ASSOCIATION OF FIRE CHIEFS

February 24, 2007
General Business Meeting

Minutes
The meeting was called to order by President David Williams at 1445 hours
Approvals:

Approval of Minutes – A motion was made by Chief Richard Carrizzo to approve the board of directors meeting minutes from 02/22/07, seconded by Chief Russ Mason, the motion passed.

Approval of Treasures Report – A motion was made by Chief Sandy Schiess to approve the financial report with $66,666.60 in the general account and $22,381.94 in the CD for a total of $89,048.54, seconded by Chief Steve Holle, the motion passed.

Board Reports:

President – Region C, Chief John Newsome, resigned his position.
Executive Director – 2006 YEAR END REPORT

This ends my 3rd year as your Executive Director.  I have enjoyed serving as your executive director these past 12 months and hope to continue to serve you in that capacity.

LEGISLATION

During the past year I attended six Fire Service Alliance meetings.  While we were not successful in passing our legislation, we were able to thwart or reduce legislation that was not in the interest of the Fire Service.

For the 1st time in recent memory the legislature passed just three bills on the last day.  Three of our bills were awaiting final passage and were never brought to the floor.  

IN-STATE MEETINGS
I was able to attend some 10 meetings of Fire Chiefs in the state.  I hope to continue this with attendance at any meetings that any chief’s organization has in the state.  I find them very interesting and enlightening.  I hope that my visits help local chiefs’ realize the benefits of our organization.

I attended Winter Fire School as a vendor for the State Chief’s in February.  This gives our organization visibility and allows for non-members to ask questions.

I was also in attendance at the annual winter conference of MAFC.

As usual I attended the Gateway Chief’s legislative get together.  This is always a great time to meet and discuss issues of the day.  Thanks Andy.

I attended Firefighter Day at the state capitol.  In addition I made a presentation to the Department of Public Safety Fire Advisory Council on the upcoming IMAS project in Missouri.

For the 2nd year in a row, I assisted in the planning of and attended the 2nd annual Police/Fire Conference in Missouri.  I urge anyone who has the opportunity to attend the next one.
OUT OF STATE MEETINGS

On the behalf of Missouri Chiefs, I attended the initial roll out of the Intrastate Mutual Aid System by the IAFC in Denver.  This was the most enlightening three day conference I have attended in a while.  More on Missouri’s IMAS project a little later.

I was also invited (along with your president) to attend the bi-annual IAFC strategic planning session in Washington, DC.  It was again an opportunity to see what is occurring around the country that can and will affect the Missouri Fire Service.

2007

As usual, I want to continue my visits to various Chiefs’/Fire Service Organization meetings throughout the state.  Please contact me.

I will continue to be your representative at the Fire Service Alliance.  Hopefully we will meet with more success in 2007.  We should be successful in insuring the overtime issue is settled by the end of March.  In addition the fire department definition is moving well.

The greatest amount of time I will be spending is in facilitating Missouri’s IMAS project.  This project is geared to improve the fire service statewide mutual aid system.  The final report is due at the end of this year.

Vice President – Chief Russ Mason encouraged members to build a relationship with their representatives.  We need the repor prior to issues surfacing.  He would like to boost the support for the Division of Fire Safety.  The Legislature is not providing enough funding to meet the Division’s needs.

State Vice President, MO Valley – Chief John VanGorkom reported on the 2007 Conference in Rapid City SD, July 19-22.  The 2008 Conference is in Joplin.

Committee/Organization Reports:
IAFC International Director - Chief Rich Carrizzo reported that their will be a $20 dues increase beginning in May.  This is less than the cost of living increase that was approved several years ago.  The IAFC has not been collecting the cost of living increase.  They continue the development of criteria for a new Executive Director.  FRI is in Atlanta, Aug 22-25.  The MO Valley Hotel is the Hyatt.  Chief Steve Westermann will become President.  The IAFC is working on legislation “Volunteer Protection Act” and “Volunteer IRS Changes”.  The IAFC is pushing for a Public Trust to oversee the new Spectrum allocation.

A motion was made by Chief Sandy Schiess for President Williams to send Senator McCaskill a letter of support for such Trust to be enacted, seconded by Chief Larry Zeitzmann, the motion passed.

State Fire Marshal – Director Randy Cole expressed appreciation for the support from the association.  He stated he cannot do the job without this support as well as that from Missouri’s fire service.

DFS Budget for FY08 (beginning July 1st)

-good news no proposed cuts

-budget instructions did not allow DFS to request additional employees nor pay raises

-only budget decision item approved by Governor was $20,000+ upgrade of investigative tools, equipment, etc.

-total budget new decision item request for FY08 was approximately $500,000 with most of that being (20) vehicles

-firefighter training for FY08 will be approximately $400,000 which includes HB230, fire education fund, CEPF, and Highway Safety grant

-efforts underway to increase firefighter training by $100,000

-want to thank Greg Brown, Larry Boyle, Rich Lehmann and Russ Mason for their efforts with legislation and our budget support

-continue seeing fire service demands affecting our training/certification unit, simply cannot absorb any extra workload, difficult to maintain current workload

Legislation

-at least 40+ bills relating to fire service has been filed

-fire department definition, burn ban, tax credit for training hours, smoke detector requirements for rental property

-legislative term limits requires educational component so that new legislators understand the fire service and their roles

Mutual Aid

-Appreciate all involved in January mutual aid activation/deployment

-Positive comments with Incident Management Teams that were activated to various counties

-National plan to review/improve the state’s mutual aid system through IAFC grant

Fatalities fires since Jan. 1st
-25 fatalities involving approximately 18 incidents investigated by DFS

-Stressed importance of smoke detectors, fire prevention programs

-Fire prevention strategy being used by a Arizona fire department where after fatality fire firefighters work the neighborhood spreading fire prevention awareness

Funeral Assistance Team is a valuable resource when a department experiences a LODD or death of a current or retired firefighter

Firefighter’s Day – April 11th
-LODD Memorial Service for Capt. Alan Leake, Fulton FD who suffered heart attack at scene of MVA April 2006

Firefighter’s Memorial Service – Kingdom City May 20th @ 10:30 a.m.

-Candlelight Memorial Service – Kingdom City May 19th @ dusk

-To date, no LODD to report (let’s pray that it stays this way)

-Ground breaking ceremony for the Fire Service Museum will be held 30 minutes after the service on May 20th

DFS has come a long way since its inception and I hope I am meeting your expectations, remember those before me, including previous fire marshals who were devoted and dedicated to the establishment and operation of the State Fire Marshal’s Office. It is important to maintain good communications between fire service and DFS.

Missouri Fire & Rescue Institute – Director David E. Hedrick was introduced as the new Director of MUFRTI.  He started January 8, 2007.  He has over 31 years in the fire service and experience in other states’ fire training systems. He expressed appreciation for the opportunity to attend the Winter Seminar and to address the members during the business meeting.  Director Hedrick recognized the contributions and leadership provided by Gary Wilson the previous director of MUFRTI, and he looks forward to continuing to build upon the initiatives that Gary started.

Mr. Hedrick said that in his short time in Missouri he has found that MUFRTI has a great staff that oversees a diverse training program designed to meet the training needs of the state’s fire and emergency services. Last year was a record year for MUFRTI with over 340,000 instructional hours of training delivered. The annual Winter Fire School was conducted in February with over 1300 students participating. Students from all across Missouri and six other states were in attendance. The annual Summer Fire School is scheduled for June 5 – 10, 2007 in Jefferson City. This year will be the 75th Anniversary of this training event and will include a variety of special activities to celebrate this occasion. Everyone is encouraged to come and participate is this exceptional training opportunity. Additional information will be mailed out by mid March.

Director Hedrick shared his vision of the future of the MUFRTI program. He sees the Institute becoming the key component in providing accessible, competency based training and education for all the state’s fire and emergency responders. The goal is to enhance the state’ fire and emergency responders’ ability to protect themselves and the citizens they serve. To make this happen MUFRTI will need the support and participation of the state’s fire departments and fire service organizations. Director Hedrick expressed MUFRTI’s appreciation for the long standing support of the MO-Chiefs for fire service training and the Institute. He looks forward to continuing that partnership with the Chiefs Association to improve and enhance the training and education of Missouri’s firefighters.

Nominations Committee – Chief Greg Pottberg presented a slate of nominees


Treasure – Chief John VanGorkom


Secretary – Chief Jimmy Sebree


Region A – Chief Chuck Thacker


Region B – Chief Randy Behrens


Region C – Chief Paul Mayer

President Williams called for any further nominations from the floor.  A motion was made by Chief Steve Holle with no further nominations from the floor that all nominees be approved by acclimation, seconded by Chief Dennis Jones, the motion passed.

Unfinished Business:
The Pandemic Flu exercises across the State did not come through.
New Business:

The Building Codes & The State of Missouri – there are many questions and concerns with the development of a state wide code.  The Board agrees we should go on record in support of a state wide code that can be used to govern areas without codes currently.  The Board agreed we should remain active in assisting with the development of this issue.

A motion was made by Chief Smokey Dyer directing the President Williams to provide a letter of support to the Govenor on assisting in any process deemed appropriate to develop State Codes, seconded by Chief Russ Mason, the motion passed.

A representative from the Clayton Fire Department made a presentation on the funeral assistance program.  The group currently has two trailers and a 3rd on the way.  These trailers can be requested through Brian at 1-888-491-1435 or 314-973-0685.  This group is also seeking honor guards and chaplain assistants from across the state.  If interested contact Brian.  You may also visit www.mofirefuneral.org.

Chief Ken Schmalbeck made a presentation on LLIS, a web based lessons learned data base.  He encouraged all to sign up and utilize this resource.

Adjourn:

A motion was made by Chief Chuck Thacker to adjourn at 1600 hours, seconded by Chief Sandy Schiess, the motion passed.
Respectfully submitted,

Jimmy Sebree, Secretary
PAGE  
1

